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1. Introductions
Commissioner DeBone called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.
2. Updates from NW Policy Advocates

Doug Riggs offered a synopsis of the current situation in the State legislature, saying
that while most legislation is stalled due to a walkout of numerous legislators,
discussions are taking place and attempts being made to try to reach agreement on
important issues such as health care funding and the Oregon Heaith Authority’s
budget. Saying that another item yet to be determined is the status of the County's
request for a State contribution to the courthouse expansion project, Riggs assured
that Senator Knopp's office is well aware of the County's top priority items.

Responding to Commissioner Adair, Riggs confirmed that one of the pending
packages is the drought package, which may be funded at an amount as high as
$2.8 million. He did not expect to see final numbers until just before the work
session and mentioned the possibility of a special legislative session at the end of
June.

Continuing, Riggs announced that HB 3414—which would limit the conditions under
which local governments could deny variances for housing development within their
urban growth boundary—now has 19 amendments. Noting this bill is Governor
Kotek's top priority, he described the substance of the 19" amendment and
predicted this bill will ultimately be passed as amended.

In response to Commissioner DeBone, Riggs said although local governments are
divided on SB 3414, Bend Mayor Melanie Kebler testified in support of this bill.
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Discussion ensued regarding the State seeking a pledge of significant financial
commitment from the County towards a rural managed camp or safe parking
program which might be sited outside of the urban growth boundary. Nick Lelack
shared that the State has asked if Deschutes County has considered declaring a
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state of emergency with respect to homelessness. Lelack said it is not clear what
would be gained from such a declaration as the County cannot override state land
use laws.

Riggs said the Governor’s office likewise urged Yamhill County to do the same in
order to enable the governor to direct certain line items of funding for
homelessness response. Riggs believed that Yamhill County declined to issue the
declaration because it came with certain strings tied to federal funding.

Lelack emphasized that the County must be able to decide how any funding is
allocated. He said both are needed: the ability to determine how funding is used,
and land use flexibility for siting managed camps or similar programs.

Janice Garceau asked if an emergency order would allow for a more diverse set of
options which the County could utilize, including sanctioned encampments.

Commissioner DeBone wanted more clarity on what is being offered and on what
terms.

3. Department Updates on Priority Bills

Lee Randall reported that SB 1047 has passed and been signed into law. This bill
raises the small procurement dollar threshold from $10,000 to $25,000 and the
intermediate procurement dollar threshold from to $150,000 to $250,000. These
changes will return efficiencies as small and intermediate procurements are simpler
and faster to process. Randall said the County will revise its Code to align with the
updated thresholds.

Dave Doyle added that in the interim, the County will be able to direct apply the
revised State law before the changes to DCC take effect.

4. Other Items: None

Next Meeting: The next legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, June 16, 2023
at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Commissioner DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:24 a.m.
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